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Email:  

 
Tēnā koe   

Official information request for information 

I refer to your official information request for information in relation to Parental leave 
entitlements for staff employed by Te Hiringa Mahara. Your request was received on 
18 November 2024. 

Your request and our response:  

Copies of your organisation’s parental leave policies and relevant documents 
outlining information and support provided to employees on individual contracts 
and/or collective agreements who take parental leave. 

Excerpts relevant to your request are included at Appendix One from our Leave Policy 
and Leave Policy Guidelines. 

A summary of support, information and entitlements you provide to your 
employees who take parental leave and return to work at your agency. This should 
include: 

Question  Response  

Parental leave payment, ex-gratia payments 
and ‘top-ups’ for primary carers, as well as 
the conditions employees need to meet to 
receive such payments. 

Parental leave for primary carers is provided 
in accordance with the Parental Leave and 
Employment Protection Act 1987. Te Hiringa 
Mahara does not provide ex-gratia 
payments or top ups. 

Paid leave for partners/secondary carers, as 
well as the conditions employees need to 
meet to receive such payments. 

Parental leave for partners/secondary carers 
is provided in accordance with the Parental 
Leave and Employment Protection Act 1987.  

Remuneration review during leave. 

Employees on parental leave have their 
performance reviewed on their return to 
work. Following the performance review, 
they are eligible for a pay review. 

Leave accruement during leave and the rate 
at which annual leave is paid after an 
employee returns from parental leave. 

Calculated as per the Holiday Act 2003. 
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When a child is to be adopted, you will need to give notice within 14 days of the approval by a social worker or the making of the 
Court order. Notice must be accompanied by the relevant documentation. 

Statutory paid parental leave scheme 

If you are eligible for parental leave, you may also be entitled to payment under the statutory paid parental leave scheme. This 
payment is taxpayer-funded and administered by Inland Revenue. Refer to www.ird.govt.nz for more information. 

Returning to work 

If you are on parental leave, you must write to your manager 21 days before your intended date of return advising your intentions. 

 

 




